
Beginning the week of, Monday, August 15, 2022, the contractor will begin reconstruction 
of the alley from 22

nd
 Street to Seerley Boulevard between Franklin Street and Clay Street. 

In order for the contractor to begin, an alley closure will be required. The closure will be in 
effect for six (6) to eight (8) weeks, depending on the weather. Please see the closure 
area highlighted below.   
 
Garbage and yard waste collection will temporarily be moved onto the side streets, Franklin 
Street and Clay Street, the time and day of pickup will not change during this time. 
Collection for this area of the City is still Wednesdays at 7:00 AM. Provided within this 
mailing is a label with your address to put on the waste containers, so no confusion arises. 
 
For safety's sake, please stay away from the construction area. Heavy equipment will be 
moving back and forth on the closed alley. It would be advisable to stay behind the sidewalk 
on the property side during the reconstruction work. If you want additional information about 
the 2022 Alley Reconstruction Project, please visit the project web page at 
http://www.cedarfalls.com/1462/Alley-Reconstruction-Project.  
 
If you want to receive alley closure notices by e-mail and/or text message, visit 
www.cedarfalls.com/notify and follow the instructions for road construction as shown. If you 
have any questions or concerns during the course of construction, you may contact Brett 
Armstrong by phone: (319) 268-5161 or e-mail: Brett.Armstrong@cedarfalls.com. 
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